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Under the Hood with……your Prez, Ron Albert 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Greetings fellow Model A'ers.  
 
This is going to be short as we are on our way to Kansas 
to help a family member with his wheat harvest. 
 
We had a nice turnout at our last meeting, let’s continue 
to make an effort to get together the more the merrier!  
 
I am looking forward to a good turnout for our tour to 
Edna Tx. area, please try to join us. 
 
See you at the meeting on July the 11th.  
 
Thank you all.  
God Bless. 

  The Steering 
Wheel 

See you all soon, 
Ron Albert 

 
David & Anita Harris - On the annual Ford Model A Texas Tour in Longview, Jefferson, and Kilgore. 

88 model A’s touring the East Texas countryside. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What our members are doing 

 
And the fellows at their Wednesday coffee on June 3rd at 
Nursery, Gary & Gary, Bill, Ron & Richard Ross reported 
that they did actually have a tech session this time!

Gary East drove his Model A to our monthly 
meeting on Sunday June 13th. 

Traveling Along the Model A Highway 

58th Annual Texas Tour held in Longview, Texas. 
 
Eighty-eight model A’s participated in the annual Texas Tour. This year the tour was held in Longview with 
day trips to Jefferson and Kilgore.  Both days, the weather cooperated, and we headed out enjoying the Piney 
Woods of East Texas.  Spring wildflowers and rolling pastures were our views on both days.  The Jefferson 
tour included rolling down Main Street Jefferson, visiting antique shops, riding the Jefferson Railcar for a bit 
of history, and barbeque lunch. Kilgore was an interesting trip also, as we visited the Kilgore Oil Museum, 
antique shops, the world’s Richest Acre encompassing all the oil derricks in town. Our lunch stop was “The 
Back Porch” a popular lunch spot.  On Saturday evening, we enjoyed a great barbeque dinner, entertainment 
by Tex Willis and family, fashion show, and auction to compete the tour.   
 
Submitted by Anita Harris 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gary East was impressive at our June meeting with the Model A Texas Tour report he 
gave. Thanks Gary! Below is the email the Texas Tour Chairman sent out. 
 
 
What can I say? We really enjoyed the 58th Annual Texas Tour. It is all wrapped up and we all finally got 
some rest! This is my regular email address. The Texas Tour website and email will go away in a month or 
so and Chana Gail will archive it under the Autumn Trails A's website: 
http:\\www.autumntrailsmodelafordclub.com  
 
Tour Recap:  
We had 100 registrations and 228 folks sign up for the tour. We ended up in the black on finances thanks to 
the Auction donations and the bidders. Again, on behalf of the Tour Committee, Thanks! We tried to design a 
simple tour where we tour to a place with a lot to do, provide you with a list of eateries and attractions, then 
let you decide what you want to do. There were no real timelines so that you could shop or check out local 
attractions at your leisure.  
 
A few things moving forward: 
The rose. The flower, the thorns and the bud. 
I may gather up some co-chairs and do this again sometime, or just help out another club. Last year and this 
year, Jordan Douglas, Ray Hinnant, myself, Chana Gail, Scarecrow and Nate Rominger proved that a 
smaller club can host a Texas Tour. Let me know your thoughts on: 
 
The Rose flower: It is beautiful and fragrant. What went good? What did you like? What will make you want 
to come to another Texas Tour? 
 
The Thorns: Yeah, they prick your fingers. What went bad? What could have been better? What made you 
think "Ehhhhh, I don't know about that"? (I promise I will never try to sing Jeramiah Was A Bullfrog again, and 
I doubt Sony and Cher will not ever come back! ). 
 
The Bud: The bud is the next flower to bloom. What can we do to make that bloom prettier and more fragrant 
than the current flower? What do YOU want on a Texas Tour? What will make sure that you sign up? What 
city would you like to go to for a Texas tour? What could the planners do to make you do something as 
drastic to postpone your wedding to come to a Texas tour? 
 
Closing: 
We love our neck of the woods. We invited you to our "house" and tried our best to make you feel at home 
here in NE Texas. We hope you all enjoyed your visit with us. Scarecrow has always thought it would be cool 
to go to Texarkana. If we did that, I reckon that would make it an Interstate Tour, because there is a street 
that you can walk down with one foot in Texas, and the other foot in Arkansas!  
 
Here's a link to some pictures that a feller from Jefferson took. 
https://jaypat1998.myportfolio.com/model-a-club-tour-06112021-1 
 
On behalf of myself, Chana Gail, Nate and Scarecrow: 
Check the air in your tires, check your oil, and by all means, don't forget to turn your gas valve back on when 
leaving the gas station! 
 
 
David "Tex" Willis 
TX Auctioneer / 16870 
P.O. Box 752 
Winnsboro, TX 75494 
dbwillis1@gmail.com 
903-816-0638 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMING EVENTS 
Our next meeting on July 11th will be 
back at Kings, 6pm dinner, 7pm 
meeting.  
 

Saturday July 17th meet at McCoy’s, 
Salem Rd & Loop, to leave at 9am. Tour 
to Edna, bring your lunch to eat in the 
park. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS - 2021
PRESIDENT 
Ron Albert 

956-378-1740 
elizenaalbert@gmail.com 

     
VICE-PRESIDENT 

Gary Henrichs 
 361/575-4635 

gghenrichs@suddenlink.net 
 

SECRETARY 
Chris Kasper 
361-649-1145 

j.kasper59@yahoo.com 
 

TREASURER 
Gail Henrichs 
 361/575-4635 

gghenrichs@suddenlink.net 

TOUR CHAIRMAN 
Ron Albert 

956-378-1740 
elizenaalbert@gmail.com 

 

SUNSHINE LADY 
Nena Albert 
936-689-7632 

elizenaalbert@gmail.com 
 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Nancy Whiddon 

361-648-1961 
nwhiddon@suddenlinkmail.com 

 

Victori-A’s Website: 
https://www.victoriamodelaclub.com/ 

Webmaster:  Anita Harris 
361-815-2335 

aeharris68@gmail.com 

MOTTO:  A society which is 
dedicated to the 
restoration and 
preservation of the Model 
A Ford as manufactured 
from 1928 through 1931.  
 

 

Model A Ford Club of America, 250 S. Cypress St. La Habra, California 90631 

  
 

July 4th – Independence Day, fly your flag 
July 09 Collector Car Appreciation Day 
July 11 - Regular Meeting. (Second Sunday)  
Kings Grill & Bar 3801 N. Navarro,  
6pm to eat, 7pm for meeting. 
July 17 – Cruise to Edna 
July 29 – Thursday night DQ 
 
Watch emails for any changes or additions.  

Calendar of Events 

Some information contained in 
our newsletter may have been 
reprinted from other newsletters; 
we thank and acknowledge them. 

Subject to changeHappy Birthday 
June 

 

Dr Anne Wagner June 3 
Theresa Spellacy June 13 
Matthew Thiele  June 23 
Patricia Loocke  June 25 

Happy Anniversary 
June 

 

I don’t see any 
 
 
If I have missed your birthday or anniversary, please let me 
know email nwhiddon@suddenlinkmail.com 

 

 
 

 

   

 Please continue to keep all 
our members in your prayers 

 

 
I don’t see any 

 



MINUTES OF MEETING 
VICTOR-A'S MODEL A FORD CLUB 

June 13, 2021 

Willie Sanders said the blessing before our meal and lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
President Ron called the meeting to order at 7:10pm 
 
MINUTES OF MEETING There were no minutes read so Secretary Chris read the thank you note from Simone 
about Bob Ahrens funeral. Pres Ron asked for motion to accept minutes as printed  in the newsletter. Willie 
made motion and Gary Henrichs seconded it. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
Treasurer Gail reported opening balance was $1347.19. Collected dues of $20.00 bringing balance to $1367.19. 
Pres Ron asked for motion to accept treasures report as given. Burson made motion to accept treasurers report 
and James seconded motion. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Gary East gave a report on the Texas Tour held in Longview TX. Gary, Anita, and David Harris were the only 
ones to make the tour everyone had a good time. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
We  decided  on  Hallettsville  for  the  Autumn  A  Tour,  October  29th  thru  31st. Watch  your  e‐mail  for more 
information. Also discussed short tour to Edna TX July 17th and have a picnic lunch at Lake Texana.  
 
SUNSHINE REPORT 
Nena read a list of birthdays and anniversaries for month of June. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
July 17th short drive and picnic to Lake Texana, meet at McCoy’s 9am. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
July 11th at Kings Bar & Grill 6pm. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Before adjourning we drew for  the 50/50 pot. Gary East had winning  ticket  for  the participation award and 
James had ticket for the 50/50 pot both donated their winnings back to the club. Pres Ron asked for motion to 
adjourn. Burson made motion to adjourn, and Steve seconded motion. Pres Ron adjourned meeting at 8pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
Chris Kasper secretary 
 
Attendees 
Nena & Ron Albert; Gail & Gary Henrichs; Nancy & Steve Whiddon; Chris & James Kasper; Gary East.  
Burson Patton; Willie Sanders; Keith Spitzenberger 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What our members are doing continued 

We received this question on our website: 
 
First Name: Chuck Fiebke 
Email: cfiebke@att.net 
Subject: Model A VIN 
Message: I'm starting the resto of my barn find. The VIN on the block is RC54114. I cannot find any 
reference to the first letters RC. It is getting in the way of titling the car into my name. Help 
 
I sent out an email asking for any suggestions. My friend and fellow editor Randy Koncak replied with a very 
detailed and informative answer.  
 
Nancy, looking into your question. A couple of things to note: 
 
1. Engines that were built in or shipped to England/Cork had an “AF” prefix.  
2. The vin number is a 6-digit number which indicates an early car. Likely March 1928 
3. Chassis numbers were stamped based on the engine number. In a perfect world they should match the engine 
number unless the engine or chassis was changed at some time in its life (highly probable) 
 
I’m including a link from the MAFCA site which explains the numbering process and provides a daily log of 
engines produced. Additionally, I’ve included an image of that page which has an explanation of number for 
England/Cork engines. 
 
Hope this helps. Frank’s suggestion of the chassis number may be the best solution to the titling problem. First 
check with MDV to see if a car is already titled to that number. If all clear, that number could then be used for 
the Engine number. 
 
Randy Koncak 
 http://www.plucks329s.org/studies/studies_ep/studies_ep.html the website that explains the # system. 
 
 

Frank DeLucia, Piney Wood Editor, also responded –  
 
The RC could be designated for a British or Cork, Ireland 
Built Engine the key now is the Frame Number. 

I thank these two for their responses. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chapter Report 
 
Our Model A Club took a leisurely drive through the country to 
Goliad Market Days on Saturday April 10, 2021. We had 7 Model 
As and 18 attendees. We enjoyed lunch and dessert at DQ and a nice 
country drive back to Victoria. Thanks to Betty East we had goodie 
bags and a door prize. It was a lovely day to get out those Model As 
for a little spin and fellowship with friends. 
 
Nancy Whiddon 
Victori-A’s Model A Ford Club 
Victoria, TX  

What you should see in the July/August issue of Model “A” News 

Chapter Report 
 

Our Model A Club took a leisurely drive through the 
country to Goliad Market Days on Saturday April 10, 
2021. We had 7 Model As and 18 attendees. We enjoyed 
lunch and dessert at DQ and a nice country drive back to 
Victoria. Thanks to Betty East we had goodie bags and 
a door prize. Then on Saturday May 8th we participated 
in the John Wesley Church Car Show. Pictured is 
Gaylon Vaughn & Steve Whiddon with Steve’s 1931 
Model A. 
 

Nancy Whiddon 
Victori-A’s Model A Ford Club 
Victoria, TX  

What you should see in the July/August issue of The Restorer  

AUTUMN A TOUR 
OCTOBER 29-31, 2021 

Hallettsville TX 
Sponsor: Victoria Model A Club

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

My favorite 4th of July ice cream recipe: 
 
Strawberry Ice Cream 
 
2 packages frozen strawberries 
2 cans Eagle Brand condensed milk 
2 Shasta Strawberry can drink 
 
Mix the above, pour into your ice cream freezer, finish filling to the fill 
line with milk. Freeze according to your freezer directions and enjoy. 
 
You will notice that this is an old recipe from the ‘70’s. I am not even sure 
if Shasta is still available so any Strawberry can drink is okay. Back then 
frozen strawberries came in a square cardboard carton with a metal top so 
substitute with whatever container of frozen strawberries is available. 
 
This recipe can also be made as Peach Ice Cream. Use 1 can diced 
peaches undrained. The original recipe called for Peach Nehi Soda, you 
can substitute with a 52oz bottle of Simply Peach  

 
 

 

 Enjoy our country’s 
Independence Day Celebrations 

 

 Thanks to all club members and friends for 
pictures and info, On the Road, The Flying Quail, 
The Ford Squeaks; Cowtown A for articles and 
information in this issue of our newsletter.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 
 
 
 

 
 

From MAFCA President Bill Truesdell 

 



 
 
 
 

Left front bumper missing; Side mirror is gone; White line on asphalt is missing; Missing door handle; 
Lug nut is gone; Logo on side of tank is added; Emblem on back of tank is missing; “Motor Oil” on side 
of tank is gone. Head light is gone; House in upper left covered with bushes. 
l



 



 

Back by request. Here are some fun facts from 1929 regarding state speed laws. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2021 Dues 
Please pay your $20 local club dues to Treasurer 

Gail Henrichs. 
Membership in the MAFCA or MARC is not 
mandatory to join the Victori-A’s, but we do 
encourage all members to join one or both. 
Application forms for these clubs can be obtained on 
their website as follows: MAFCA www.mafca.com 
($50); MARC www.modelaford.org ($45). You will 
receive all the national information and 
opportunities in the enjoyment of your Model A. 
You will also receive The Restorer magazine. 
(mafca) or Model A News magazine (marc). 
Membership does not require the actual 
possession of a Model “A”, but merely an interest 
in the club’s objectives, and a desire to take an 
active part in club activities. 

 

 

 https://www.victoriamodelaclub.com 
Thanks to Anita, we now have a new website. 

Be sure to like the 
Victori-A’s Ford Model A Club 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December, MAFCA National Awards Banquet, Fort Worth Stockyards 
Kerrville Texas (note date changes) 
Hosts: Alamo A's 
 
 
 
 

 Our newsletters are now available here on Google docs https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/my-drive 
And on our website https://www.victoriamodelaclub.com/ 

June 12-17, 2022 - MAFCA National Convention 
Kerrville Texas (note date changes) 
Hosts: Alamo A's 
 

Unknown photographer 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                             
 
 
 
 

The Steering Wheel 
Nancy Whiddon, Editor 
P. O. Box 3603 
Victoria, TX77903 
************************** 
July 2021 

 MEN’S TECH SESSIONS 
Every Wednesday morning at 8 a.m. 

Nursery “Cimmaron Crossing” Shell Station. 
The sessions in July will be: 

July 7, 14, 21, 28 
Come and join in on these sessions.  Everyone can 

learn something NEW. 
 

July 2021 

 

 

 

 


